
 
	
   
	
   
	
  	
  

 
 
Dear Supporting Friends, 
 
ENW just returned from its 9th tour in Uruguay, South America. It was a time of varied ministry opportunities. 
 
We began with a weekend emphasis at Calvary Temple pastored by Gustavo. He has been the shepherd there for 
several years now. There were three sessions in all…Saturday night and two on Sunday. The topic Gustavo asked 
me to deal with was “involvement in the church.” As an aside, this was the overwhelming request from most of the 
pastors in whose churches I spoke this time. Saturday night I preached on The Path of a Converted Sinner. This 
may seem a bit strange based on the “requested emphasis.” But the fact of the matter is, the biblical pattern of a 
converted sinner ends up “in” the local church “serving and ministering” in all sorts of ways—Acts 2:41-47. Then 
on Sunday night, I preached on 15 Responsibilities and Privileges of every Believer. The messages seemed to “fit 
the bill” as they say…and Gustavo was very pleased with the presentations. 
 
Then it was on to a 5-day conference in Trent Y Tres (“33”—the town was named for the number of men who 
fought and defended it during a battle)…about 4-5 hours north of Montevideo. Rubito pastors this church. He has 
been the shepherd there since the early to mid 2000’s and is doing a wonderful work. His church has 2-3 smaller 
“mission churches” they keep up with on a regular basis. This conference involved several groups meeting on 
different nights in the church—the men, couples and youth. It is always a blessing to be here and fellowship with 
him, his family and congregation. 
 
Other ministry opportunities on this tour included men’s fellowships, additional youth meetings and couples 
sessions. 
 
It is always encouraging to hear of the “use” the pastors are making of the things they have been taught through the 
years at the annual ENW training conferences. Many of the pastors are implementing the theology into their 
congregations and using the ENW training to equip their people. The II Timothy 2:2 model of “next generation 
training” is moving in a very good direction in Uruguay. 
 
We are very thankful for the continued relationship ENW has with the dear folks in Uruguay. This 9th tour is the 
last “official” visit to this country although there is already the possibility of returning to teach an advanced biblical 
counseling course for the bible college. 
 
Please pray with us as we consider either another country to begin the 8-10 year process all over or the possibility 
of doubling up in one of the present countries we are currently ministering in. 
 
In conclusion, THANK YOU. I never get tired of saying that…hope you never get tired of hearing it. ENW 
couldn’t do what we do without your consistent support, both in finances and prayer. 
 
May God continue to bless you as you serve Him in your own vineyard. 
 
For His Glory, 
Bill & Chris Hill 
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